
“More Protection, Less Process” 

www.dep.state.fl.us 

 

April 22, 2010 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL                                

Afornal@libertytire.com  

 

Mr. Jeffrey D. Kendall, CEO/President      St. Lucie County 

Liberty Tire Recycling, LLC.      SW – LTR, LLC. 

625 Liberty Ave, Suite 3100       Permit Files 

Pittsburgh, PA 15222       WACS ID No.:70963 

 

Dear Mr. Kendall: 

 

This is to acknowledge receipt of your application for a Transfer of Ownership received on February 26, 2010 in our 

Department, file number 041202-WT-004 to transfer a Waste Tire Processing Facility Permit. 

 

[X] Your application for permit is complete as of April 20, 2010 and processing has begun.  You are advised that the 

Department under Chapter 120, Florida Statutes, must take final action on your application within ninety (90) days 

unless the time is tolled by administrative hearing. 

 

[] Your application for permit is incomplete.  Please provide the information listed on page two (2) promptly.  

Evaluation of your proposed project will be delayed until all requested information has been received. 

 

[] The additional information received on ______________was reviewed; however, the item(s) listed on the attached 

sheet(s) remain incomplete.  Evaluation of your proposed project will continue to be delayed until we receive all 

requested information. 

 

[ ] At this time no permit is required for your project by the Solid Waste Section.  Any modifications in your plans 

should be submitted for review, as changes may result in permits being required.  This letter does not relieve you 

from the need to obtain any other permits (local, state or federal) which may be required. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at telephone number (561) 681-6667.  When referring to this project, 

please use the file numbers indicated. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

             

 

____________________________________________ 

Amede Dimonnay, M.B.A. Date 

Environmental Manager 

Solid Waste Section 

 

JWL/ad 

 

cc: Tor Bejnar, DEP/TLH, tor.bejnar@dep.state.fl.us Jack Wilson, FTRI, jwilson@ftri.net   

 Joseph T. Friscia, P.E., frisciaeng@adelphia.net  

 
Jack Long, Director 

Southeast District Office 

Florida Department of 

Environmental Protection 
 

Southeast District Office 
400 N. Congress Avenue, Suite 200 

West Palm Beach, FL 33401  
(561) 681-6600 

Charlie Crist 
Governor 

 
Jeff Kottkamp 
Lt. Governor 

 
Michael W. Sole 

Secretary 
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